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Hi Friends,
In our last prayer news we were asking for prayers for Debbie Adams from Lincoln, as time flies we are now about to lose her as she returns to England on Thursday. One of the groups that she leaves behind is a small gardening club, made-up of eight youngsters who live very near the church and come from especially difficult backgrounds. We have been praying for a local person to continue this group, as we do have a small amount of money remaining from our HSBC project for this purpose. Unfortunately very heavy rains this year have hindered the practical side of this group.  Ian may have to try and find time to continue this project until a replacement is found.           
We have also been successful in renewing the boy percussion band project for another year so we will be making lots of noises again just as soon as the paper-work is sorted. 
At MFH we have been joined by one new boy, who is now going through that difficult settling in period. We know that he has been living in the open away from family who say that they are no longer able to cope with him, no real schooling, and very few clothes. Please pray for “Genivaldo” he is 13 and has many serious problems mentally, emotionally and spiritually. 
As some of you may know we need to renew some of our directors for MFH and we are talking to possible, please pray for discernment in this vital area. It may be possible for 2 or 3 couples who are considering being directors of the My Father's House projects will come to Lincoln with Ian and Simea later this year as they look for help with fundraising or explore a charity which might help with more long term accommodation for the boys at My Father's House.
The house situation is still a little uncertain as, although we have a possible location in view which has the advantage of being on the beach near to the actual house [this would enable the boys to remain at the same schools, and Jefferson in the same flat], but has the disadvantage of having the major road works about to start right outside the front door.  The rent is about £ 200 more expensive than the rent we pay now and there are still some legal hurdles to be overcome.
Charles, our volunteer from London has raised the finance to equip the farm tractor with a plough which will help us to make the land more productive and reduce the costs for food at the project. 

At Living Waters church Siméa and I have started a family service in the mornings following a change in the routine at MFH, Instead of taking the boys over to church at night and having a service at MFH in the morning. We have suspended the morning service at MFH and our taking the boys to Living Waters in the morning to the new family service followed by Sunday school.   The younger ones were finding the evening service and then having to be up and at school by  07.15  am on Monday mornings a bit too much. Please pray that this simplified morning service aimed at families will attract more people to church and help in the renewing of family values.

Siméa is also running a class of 8 to 10 adults in adult literacy two evenings a week.

 

Ian and Siméa 









